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Copyright Board
56 Sparks Street
Suite 800
Ottawa, ON

K1A 0C9

Attention: Gilles McDougall
Secretary General to the Board

Dear Gilles,

Re: Discussion Paper on Two Procedural Issues (February 4, 2015)
The Copyright Board’s Request for Comments

The purpose of this letter is to respond to the Board’s request for
comments with respect to the Discussion Paper of the Working Committee on
the Operations, Procedures and Processes of the Copyright Board dated
February 4, 2015. The Board’s request was set out in a letter dated February 5,
2015 addressed to the Board’s stakeholders from Claude Majeau, the Board’s
Vice-Chairman and CEO.

The present letter is restricted solely to the specific recommendations
made in the Discussion Paper, and will consequently not deal with other
procedural matters that may affect the Board’s operations in terms of its overall
effectiveness in dealing with various tariff applications.

The Recommendations and the Cooperation of the Board’s Stakeholders

Overall, the recommendations made in the Discussion Paper are helpful
and could possibly shorten the current delays in presenting a tariff case before
the Board, provided they are implemented with a spirit of mutual cooperation by
the parties to a Board proceeding, with the common goal of actually streamlining
the “path” to a Board hearing.
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